
REPORT ON ANNUAL SPORTS MEET 2015-16 

Annual sports meet 2015-2016 held on 1
st
 & 2

nd
 February (Monday & Tuesday) 2016 was the 

grandest and the most awaited event in the college calendar. 

Sh. Kaptan Singh (vice-President SMES) and Dr. S.S. Rana ji (Senior Member SMES) were the chief 

guest of the event and Sh. Prem Singh Shokeen (Member SMES) was the Guest of Honour, they 

arrived at 9.30 am on 1
st
 feb. 2016 and after their arrival Dr. B S Pawar (Director General, SMES) 

welcomed Sh. Kaptan Singh ji, Director MSIT Dr. Poonam Banasal welcomed Dr. S.S. Rana ji and 

Director Placement Dr. Ashok Oberoi welcomed Sh. Prem Singh Shokeen ji. Then Director MSIT Dr. 

Poonam Banasal presented the sports activity report for 2015-16. 

Flag of SMES was then hosted by the honourable chief guest, followed by lighting of torch by the 

chief guest and other dignitaries. After lighting of torch Dr. Vivek Solanki requested chief guest to 

come on podium for saluting the march past contingents of different departments of all the three 

institutions. After March past honourable chief addressed the gathering and declared annual sports 

meet 2015-16 open by flying the balloons in air. 

With the meet declared open the first event was 800 mtrs for boys and girls, followed by various other 

track and field events (list of events enclosed).  Refreshment was served to all the participants on both 

days in the form of fruits, tea and samosa was also served to all the faculty members also. Prize 

distribution was also done in between by and Director General, SMES sir Dr. B S Pawar, director 

MSIT, Director MSI, Director MSIP and all the coordinators gave away the prizes to the winners of 

various events in the form of T-Shirts, certificated and medals.  

All the events goes on smoothly and on time, students enjoyed very much and the spirit of students 

was very high. There was huge participation in almost all the events and all the athletes showed true 

sportsman ship. All the events were over by 3.00 pm on 2
nd

 Feb.  

I Dr. Vivek Solanki would like to thanks our respected management for their support and also to all 

the directors, my colleagues and the student’s voluntaries’ for their support. To conclude I must say 

that the event was smooth and students enjoyed a lot. 


